Tamil Rebels Offer Conditional Truce 
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HONG KONG — With their guerrilla fighters pinned down by Sri Lankan troops in a small patch of jungle, ethnic Tamil separatists announced Monday that they were willing to accept an internationally brokered cease-fire, although they said they would not surrender their weapons as part of any truce.

The government quickly rejected the offer.

The entreaty was made in a letter sent to the United Nations, the European Commission and several world leaders by Balasingham Nadesan, the political chief of the Liberation Tigers of Tamil Eelam. The message was posted on a pro-rebel Web site, www.tamilnet.com.

“The L.T.T.E. is ready to accept the calls for a cease-fire issued by the international community with the good intention of ending the human suffering,” the letter said, adding that the group wanted “this effort for a cease-fire to grow further into peace talks to seek a political solution to the ethnic conflict.”

Mr. Nadesan rejected calls for his forces to disarm, saying the Tamils of northern Sri Lanka were facing “the worst genocide of the 21st century” at the hands of the government.

“It is painful to see the world maintaining silence on this immense human suffering, as if it is amused by what is going on,” Mr. Nadesan said.

Keheliya Rambukwella, a cabinet minister and defense spokesman, dismissed the rebels’ offer. “They have given guarantees and pledges for the past 30 years,” he told Reuters in an interview Monday. “If they are really concerned, then let them lay down their arms.”

President Mahinda Rajapaksa and his brother, Gotabaya Rajapaksa, the defense minister, have rejected previous truce offers. 

In January 2008, the government pulled out of a cease-fire agreement that had been brokered by Norway in 2002, saying the rebels had used the period of the truce to rearm and regroup. Government leaders vowed to crush the rebels within the year. 

Government troops have cornered the principal group of rebel fighters in a small strip of land on the country’s northeastern coast. The government says the Tamil Tigers, fighting from their last remaining enclave, now control less than about 33 square miles. 

Earlier this month, the United States, the European Union, Japan and Norway called on the Tamil Tigers to consider surrendering. They urged the rebels to disarm, accept a governmental amnesty and reformulate themselves as a political party.

Trapped along with the fighters are an estimated 250,000 civilians who have been caught in the cross-fire. Human rights groups, the U.N. and the International Committee of the Red Cross have called on both sides — to little effect — to allow the civilians to escape the war zone. 

A report last week by Human Rights Watch said 2,000 civilians have been killed and 5,000 injured in the past six weeks. In criticizing the government and the rebels alike, Human Rights Watch said both sides “appear to be engaged in a perverse competition to demonstrate the greatest disregard for the civilian population.”

On Friday night, two Tamil Tiger aircraft were shot down while apparently trying to suicide-bomb the capital, Colombo. Two people were killed and more than 50 injured when one of the planes crashed into a government building. 

The attack seemed to be an indication that the Tamil Tigers were far from finished as a fighting force. The government had announced weeks ago that the last rebel air bases had been destroyed. 
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